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Dear Resident, 

Upcoming Roadworks on Derby & Clovelly Road (17 February – 7 April 2025) 

We are writing to inform you about important upcoming roadworks on Clovelly Road and Derby Road, scheduled to take 
place from late January to mid-March 2025. These works are part of a significant upgrade to the local electrical network, 
aimed at improving power supply, increasing reliability, and supporting Southampton’s transition to greener energy. 

What is happening and when? 

We will be digging trenches and installing new fluid-filled electrical cables along Derby Road and Clovelly Road. These 
cables will replace older ones, improving the performance and energy efficiency of the area’s electrical network. 

• Derby Road (17 February – 17 March)  

Following the above process, trenching and cable installation will be carried out in 50-metre sections along one side of the 
road. To minimise disruption, we intend to carry out works in front of Maytree Infant School first, during half term. Rolling 
parking suspensions will be in place.  

• Clovelly Road (13 March – 7 April) 

Once our work on Derby Road is complete, we will begin at the Charlotte Place end of Clovelly Road, up to Exmoor Road, 
finishing at Derby Road. We will work in 50-metre sections, with rolling parking suspensions in place. 

Why Is This Work Being Done? 

These works are part of a larger initiative by Scottish and Southern Energy Network (SSEN), aimed at supporting 
Southampton on its journey to Net Zero. The upgrade of the local electrical network is an important step in assisting the 
area’s transition to greener, more sustainable energy sources, while also improving the reliability and efficiency of power 
supply and reducing energy loss. 

What to Expect: 

• Traffic and Access: There will be temporary road or lane closures and restricted access during the works, but we 
will do our best to minimise disruptions. Please be prepared for some delays during this important project. 

• Work Hours: Work will take place 8 AM - 5 PM, Monday - Sunday, as directed by Southampton City Council to 
minimise duration of disruption.  While we will try to keep noise levels low, some disturbance may be unavoidable during 
working hours. 

• Access to properties: We will ensure that access to your property is maintained. There may be disruption on the 
pavement outside, but this will be kept to a minimum and will not exceed 50 metres at any time. 

Need More Information? 

We understand that roadworks can be inconvenient, and we appreciate your patience and understanding while these 
upgrades are completed. 

Please visit our website to learn more about this project: https://www.ssen.co.uk/about-ssen/our-works/southampton-
network-investment/  

Should you have any concerns please call our dedicated engagement line on 07351 948 880. 

Thank you for your cooperation and patience while we carry out this important upgrade. 

Yours Faithfully, 

The Clancy Group Engagement Team  


